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In reference to the Inquiry’s Terms of Reference, I offer the following recommendations to improve 
productivity in the construction sector, based upon my 30 years of experience in the building industry.  
 
I qualify my recommendations as a Chartered Professional Engineer and a Practicing Registered Professional 
Engineer of Queensland. In addition, I was engaged as a Subject Matter Expert (SME) by QBuild in 2024 to 
contribute toward new design guidelines for low-mid rise housing using Modern Methods of Construction. 
 
The status quo approach to construction of housing is clearly not working. 
My recommendations for the QPC Productivity Commission are tabled accordingly: 
 

• Limit designing of every new government building project from scratch. 
For instance, 20 new ambulance stations shouldn’t need 20 new designs. 
School classrooms are being standardised by private schools – why not government schools? 
The QBuild low-rise apartment layout allowed 17 different configurations for the same site. 
 

• Provide standardised, yet adaptable building grids to reduce re-work and increase predictability. 
Benefits include savings of 10% cost also means 10% more for the same budget. 
Eg. Budget for 1000 homes can provide 1100 using offsite construction – in about half the time. 
This is being adopted in other States as a catalogue (or pattern book) of Gov’t approved templates 
that already meet minimum planning guidelines. 
This follows the success of volume home builders who also utilise a catalogue of ready designs. 
 

• Release government funded housing in yearly targets of say 3000, not in select packages of 10’s or 
100’s. The intention is to open up the pipeline of housing supply to approved builders / 
manufacturers to supply whatever they can, rather than slow down between release of next package.  
This will allow manufacturers to increase their capability and possibly borrow funds to grow with 
confidence in the pipeline. 
Any extra homes that are over the yearly quota would be absorbed by other states, community 
housing providers or private developers. 
This also opens the opportunity for Qld-based housing manufacturers to export housing! 
 

• Consider the “Platforms approach to Construction” being adopted by the UK Government. 
It allows freedom of design, whilst harnessing the benefits of standardisation. 
This approach uses common structural elements that can be configured in different ways for different 
sectors. It allows design of new buildings to commence with a head-start and build predictability into 
construction cost & programme. Refer to the attached for visual representation by Bryden Wood UK. 

P-DfMA in Action: How Platforms Transform Buildings from Homes to Hospitals 

 
 






